UELRR Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting of November 14, 2013
MINUTES
The UELRR Advisory Committee met at the Louisiana Department of Revenue on Thursday, November 14, 2013 at ten o’clock a.m. (10:00 a.m.)
Committee Members present were: Chairman, Tim Cefalu, Tim Barfield, Donna Andries and Roy Austin.  Henri Louapre was absent.
Also present were Stacy Garrett, Rodanda Washington, Shelma Chatman, Bobby Swafford, Brett Poirrier and Debra Guillory (LDR), Rick Mekdessie (E-Gov Systems), Mark West (Ascension), Shawn McManus (St. Tammany) and Gregory Ruppert (Jefferson Parish).
Chairman Cefalu declared the meeting duly convened at 10:22 a.m.

Board Member Tim Barfield made a motion to adopt the minutes from the Advisory Committee meeting of August 8, 2013, seconded by Roy Austin and the committee all agreed.  Minutes were adopted.  
The following agenda items were discussed by the committee:

1.) Current Operations/Statistics as of July 31, 2013
· Collections as of October were $132 million and 92K returns filed.  
· Total Collections to date are $6.1 Billion with over 3.4 million returns filed.  The system is working and collections are continuing to grow.
· Rick Mekdessie was asked about Parish e-File in comparison to Sales Tax Online with regard to number of returns filed and amount collected.  Last month there were 58K returns filed and $109 million collected.  

· Donna Andries said she would like to eventually see some legislation to mandate online filing.  Roy Austin added that Entergy mandates online filing but where you run into issue are with smaller businesses.  Secretary Barfield likes the idea of the hardship waiver and also looking at adding a possible fee to file a paper return.  Secretary Barfield also added that he’ll take the initiative on an electronic filing mandate.  Donna Andries thinks LATA will be ok with it.  Roy Austin will check with Business and Industry.  Rick Mekdessie will pull some stats on users who use the system and have stayed or have gone to file elsewhere.

2.) Issues or Comments on Parish E-File

a) Online Filing Status Change: Chairman Cefalu asked about the requirements for a business to change their filing status frequency and whether they needed pre-approval before doing so.  Rodanda Washington (LDR) stated that when a business registers they can choose their filing frequency and can change it at any time without approval.  The locals don’t allow them to change.  Donna Andries suggested that maybe it default to monthly and not be able to change until they have an established filing history, say 6 months as the state does.  The validation feature was discussed and Rick will find out how many have the feature.  Tim Cefalu will revisit the validation feature that the next LATA meeting.  Secretary Barfield suggested an error message stating that this is not an official change.  
b) Subscription URL for Parish E-File: parishe-file@louisiana.gov is currently working.  Secretary Barfield will check to see if we can get the original url’s back.  
3.)  Future Enhancements to Parish E-File
· Account Validation – Costs $1800 for the one-time change per parish.  Only internet access is required.  Chairman Cefalu asked about how many parishes are needed to make it an enhancement to the system.  Rick Mekdessie answered that about 9 parishes currently use it now.  Secretary Barfield asked about the cost to LDR.  Rick will check on the amount to have the system provide validation to all parishes and the state.  Rodanda Washington had one concern with the feature, being that the error message being given is too vague and could be a little more specific.  Rick Mekdessie responded that they could fix that.   

· Unique Identifier – The parishes were not very interested in this idea on a local level.  Gregory Ruppert (Jefferson Parish) asked if some parishes are interested would the state be interested.  Secretary Barfield suggested that we look at it right now from a parish by parish basis. Secretary Barfield communicated to the committee about an upcoming initiative between LDR the Secretary of State and LWC called the One Stop Shop.  It will be a portal for businesses to register with all the proper agencies in one central location.

4.)  Public Comment

· Mark West brought up boat registration being streamlined.  Biggest issue coming up is the value of the boats.  Donna Andries spoke to Jarrod about the possibility of collecting for the state and remitting it to the State.  Secretary Barfield said that he would look into it.  

· The ACH issue seems to be resolved.  

5.)  Next Meeting Date

·  The next Advisory Committee meeting is scheduled for February 13, 2014.  Tentative meeting dates for the rest of the year are scheduled for May 8th, August 14th and November 13th.    
There being no further agenda items or public comments Chairman Cefalu adjourned the meeting at 11:35 AM.  

Respectfully submitted by:

__________________________

Tim Cefalu, Chairman

